
Almond Twentieth Century Club Library
Board Meeting Minutes – November 30 , 2023

In attendance: Mary Jo Morrison - Library Board Vice President, Valerie Ewald – Library Board
Secretary, Eric Ewald - Library Board Financial Officer, Linda Staiger - Library Board Trustee,
Connor Dirlam - Director of Internal Operations, Bec Cronk - Director of Programming &
Outreach

Not present: Elva Owlett - Library Board President

Meeting called to order at 6:48 p.m. - It should be noted that our meeting was moved to
Alfred-Almond Central School to accommodate the public for the commentary section of this
meeting.

October meeting minutes were approved - Eric motioned, Linda seconded

Mary Jo announced that the order of business would be changed so that New Business/Public
Commentary could be heard first.

Public commentary regarding the receipt of a letter requesting a hearing for reconsideration of
LIbrary materials was heard. There were 56 members of the public that signed in (there were a
few more that came in late) and 21 who provided commentary. No decisions were made by the
Board on this topic at this meeting.

After the commentary, a 10 minute recess was granted.

Director reports - see attached documents
Connor: see attached report
● The railing on the front steps has popped up. Eric suggested that one of the staff try

stepping on it to see if it will push back into place, as this is not unusual. If this does not
work, we will investigate further repair.

Connor’s report was accepted - Eric motioned, Valerie seconded

Bec:
● Bec secured a mini-grant from STLS for a project called “Creative Space”, which is an

endeavor to get kids away from screens. It will be used to provide craft supplies and
other items such as an Etch-A-Sketch and Lite Brite.

● The bike rack has arrived at the post office. Help is needed to get it to the library. Eric
will talk to his father-in-law and see if they can help with this. Once all parts are at the
library, it will need to be assembled and installed. Eric will help with assembly but
handyman should be contacted regarding installation.



● The library will be closed December 23 & 26 for the Christmas holiday and December 30
for New Years. These will be paid holidays for the staff.

● Salt is needed for the front steps. Eric suggested that water softener crystals from either
Lowes or Walmart could be used as a larger amount can be purchased for a better price.

Bec’s report accepted - Ericl motioned, Linda seconded - passed

Financial Reports - see attached report

● There is $17,500 left in this fiscal year’s budget.
● The first installment of school taxes has been received ($102,993.97)
● The Election Day fundraiser did well ($494 pies, $741 basket auction). We also received

$100 donation from Pat McEvoy and rental fees of $35 from Karen Porter.
● We can ask for up to $121,966 for the next tax levy. Members were encouraged to

consider what we should ask for so we can decide at next meeting and complete filing.
Eric would like to not ask for an increase, but we have been encouraged in the past to
ask for something each year, even if only a small amount, to keep up with inflation.

Financial report accepted - Linda motioned, Valerie seconded - passed.

Friends of the Library notes:
● Thank you notes have been sent out for the Election Day event.
● It was motioned that an Amazon gift card for $50 be purchased and presented to Mary

Fairchild to thank her for her hard work on the basket auction. Valerie motioned, LInda
seconded - passed.

Old Business:
● Eric asked if we had heard anything more regarding having a quilt made for next Election

Day. Bec will follow up after the holidays.
● Linda is looking for a simpler show for the next Murder Mystery event. Will discuss at

next meeting. Connor suggested that something along the lines of Murder on the Orient
Express could be fun.

Additional New Business:
● Eric suggested that we get quotes from local cleaning services to see if we can afford to

have someone come in once or twice a month and do a “deep clean” of the library.

Next meeting will be held December 28 2023, 6:30 p.m.
Meeting adjourned 9:04 pm - Linda motioned, Eric seconded
















